Present: All commissioners.

St. Andrews Church Road

Mr. Aud reported that Mr. F. Wilkerson is not interested in taking the job of getting the right of way on this road, as discussed at last week's meeting.

Bond Drive - 8th District

Reviewed letter from Mr. L. Kraft, regarding surface treatment of this road. There is some question as to whether or not this is a county road, and a letter will be sent to Mr. M. C. Thompson, asking him to clarify this. If it is in the system, he will be asked if it can be surface treated this year.

Millstone Landing Road

Mr. W. M. Loker, representing Mrs. J. Rue, said he had learned that the navy has agreed to provide a turn-around at the end of this road near the back gate. He further stated that there is no litigation so far as this road is concerned. The litigation involves the opening of Green Holly Pond, which Mr. Bradley is blocking. Mr. Loker said that there had been a fire on the road, in an old boat, and the fire truck had to back all the way out of the road because Mr. Bradley had it blocked so that the engine could not turn around.

Mr. Loker stated that Mr. Bradley has taken the law into his own hands, and has also prevented the county grader from going down the road for maintenance work. It is Mr. Loker's opinion that if this is a county road, it should be kept open all the way to the navy gate.

Mr. Burch advised Mr. Loker that the commissioners had instructed the SRC to remove the cables that Mr. Bradley had placed across the road. Mr. Loker said he will tell Mrs. Rue that the obstructions have been removed, and as far as the commissioners are concerned, the sheriff and the state police have the authority to move obstructions, as they take the position this is a public thoroughfare.

Substitute Telephone Operator

The commissioners agreed that Mrs. Jeanne Gatton, who holds this position, should be called in all instances when Mrs. Mary Agens Buckler is unable to man the switchboard, for reasons of illness, vacations, etc.

Scholarship

Miss Cynthia Mora of Lexington Park, has accepted a one year scholarship to St. Mary's College of Maryland. (This award was declined by Mr. Philip Abell as he had accepted a state senatorial scholarship to the school.)

St. Andrews Estates

The commissioners approved placement of portion of St. Andrews Land and Parkview Drive in the county system, as approved by Mr. Pantaleo. Mr. Burch signed the deed

Traffic Control Resolutions

The commissioners approved the following resolutions:

30 mph on Graves Road, 8th District (first road to the right after going through Great Mills).

Section of road in front of A. Murphy's Store, 7th District, be designated as a "Stop" Street at its intersection with Oakley Road, and Oakley Road be designated as a "Through" street at its intersection with the road fronting Murphy's, and "Yield" signs be placed on Cabbage Alley Road at its intersection with Abell Road.

"Emergency Parking Only" signs in front of the Leonardtown Health Building and "No Parking" on the other side of the street.

30 mph on Locks Hill Road, 5th District.

30 mph on Bay Forrest Road, paralleling the Chesapeake Bay, 1st District.

Payments Approved

The commissioners approved payment as follows:

Bacon & Passarelli - \$1,894.50, Application #12, as approved by Mr. Tilp, architect, for work on the Civil Defense building.

M. Dean, Inc. - Req. #3, for library in Lexington Park, \$13,410.00, approved by Mr. Stanley Arthur, architect.

Petition for fees - Mr. O. R. Guyther - \$250, Case of J. Fritz, signed by Judge Dorsey; \$50, Crim. #2257 - 2258, signed by Judge Dorsey.

David Gruber, Auditor - \$550 for 1967 district tax bills and assessment rolls, and treasurer's rolls.

Meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

Approved,

F. Elliott Burch, President